OPEN ACCESS


Invitation to hold the mid-year meeting for 

the Steering Group and Centre Directors 

in Copenhagen in 2009
The Nordic Cochrane Centre would be very pleased to host the mid-year meeting for 2009 in Copenhagen. 

Benefit to the proposed host

The Nordic Cochrane Centre is a visible and well respected player in the Danish health care system. This helped us achieve permanent funding in 2001 for the centre and the three Cochrane Review Groups that have their editorial base in Copenhagen. The Copenhagen Hospital Corporation provides the funding, and in contrast to the clinical departments, we have so far been lucky to avoid budget cuts. 

Major changes in the Danish health care system will be introduced in 2007. The Copenhagen Hospital Corporation will cease to exist as it will become part of a bigger health care region.

Very large budget cuts have been announced, and with a new structure and a new management, spending will be thoroughly reviewed repeatedly in the coming years, and hospitals and hospital departments will likely be closed. We are therefore worried that our situation may become less favourable and have, in fact, been warned about this possibility by our current management.

We have a good network with close contacts to journalists, politicians with an interest in health care, the Danish Consumer Council, and other key players. It was the determined work of two journalists employed by the Danish Medical Journal that helped us to obtain our permanent funding. It would therefore be very useful if we could have a one-day seminar that, among other things, highlights ways in which Cochrane Reviews have been helpful to patients and society, and to which journalists will also be invited. This could increase our chances of maintaining our funding under the new arrangements.

Convenience of travel
Copenhagen airport is quite large, and it takes only 15 minutes by train to get into central Copenhagen. We would plan to hold the meeting in Copenhagen. We are flexible about what dates would be most convenient, considering the dates for the colloquia in 2008 and 2010. 

Cost of travel, accommodation and meeting facilities

Hotel prices are fairly competitive and there are many offers of cheap flights, both from low-price companies and traditional airlines. The Nordic Cochrane Centre would provide the meeting facilities and cover the costs during meetings, including meals, and would host a dinner for the Steering Group and the Centre Directors.

E-mail access

We have reliable e-mail access.

We very much hope that the Steering Group will accept this invitation.

Best wishes

Peter C Gøtzsche

Director, Nordic Cochrane Centre

May 2006 

